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Upcoming
Events

Powerhour Keynote 
Speaker Series with 

Assembly Member Ed 
Chau

July 13, 2018
11:30am-1:30pm

DoubleTree Hotel – Rosemead
888 Rosemead Place & Montebello 

Blvd., Rosemead, CA 91770

RSVP: office@rosemeadchamber.
org or (626) 288-0811 

L.A.’s Largest Mixer 
2018

July 26, 2018
4:00pm-8:00pm

Pasadena Convention Center
300 E. Green St., Pasadena, CA 

91101

RSVP: www.LAmixer.com or call 
(310) 862-2878

Rosemead Chamber 
91st Installation & 

Awards Dinner Gala
July 20, 2018

6:00pm-9:30pm

DoubleTree Hotel – Rosemead
888 Rosemead Place & Montebello 

Blvd., Rosemead, CA 91770

RSVP & AD Sponsorship: office@
rosemeadchamber.org or (626) 288-

0811

Rosemead, CA – Start your day with an Eagle Charge Fun Run/
Walk.  Everyone is invited and we are meeting right in front of 
City Hall located at 8338 E. Valley Blvd.  Parking will be limited 
so run or walk over to the starting line.  The run/walk starts at 
7:00 a.m. SHARP! After the run/walk join us for a flag raising 
ceremony at 8:15 a.m.- in front of City Hall.  Special thanks to 
the Rosemead Chamber of Commerce for donating all of the 
breakfast goodies for the fun run/walk! Signup at www.teamrwb.
org

At 10:00 a.m. please find your spot along Valley Boulevard so 
you can enjoy a spectacular parade.  We have over 50 entries this 
year and we are hoping that YOU the community come out and 
line the streets to show your support for our community parade.  
Parade begins on Valley Boulevard and Muscatel Avenue and 
goes West towards Loma Avenue ending at Rosemead Park.

Traffic closures for Wednesday, July 4 from 5:00 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
at the following locations:

• Valley Blvd between Walnut Grove and Rio Hondo Ave.
• All lanes on Mission Dr. from Rosemead Blvd to Rio Hondo 

Ave.
• Bartlett Ave between Valley Blvd and Scott St.
• Gernert Ave between Valley Blvd and Steel St.
• Muscatel Ave. and Valley Blvd.
• Muscatel Ave. and Scott St.
• Ivar Ave. and Valley Blvd.
• Hart Ave. and Valley Blvd.
• Encinita Ave. and Mission Dr.
• Please expect delays and use alternate routes.

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS:
The day will continue at Rosemead Park with fun activities, 

rides, attractions and live entertainment. All day use wristbands 
for Carnival rides will be available from 12:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 
for $15. Enjoy a variety of foods from our food vendors such as, 
Tacos, BBQ Ribs, Snow Cones, Hamburgers and much more.  

Carnival and Food Booths - Noon – 10:00 p.m.
Recreation Swim  - Noon – 3:00 p.m.
Suave Band Performance - Noon – 2:00 p.m.
Community Performers	 - 2:00 p.m.
Dog Show & Parade - 3:30 p.m.
Performance by Powerhouse - 4:30 p.m. & 5:30 pm
Opening Ceremony - 5:15 p.m.
Performance by Disco Diva - 7:00 p.m.
Fireworks Display - At dusk

Please come join in on the celebration. If you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact the Rosemead Parks and Recreation 
Department at (626) 569-2160.

The City of Rosemead would like to wish you and your family 
a happy and safe 4th of July.

The City of Rosemead has a “zero tolerance” for illegal 
fireworks, but allows for the sale and use of legal fireworks, identi-
fiable by the California Fire Marshal’s “Safe and Sane” seal.  Legal 
fireworks may be purchased between June 28th and July 4th. Any 
firework that launches into the air, propels across the ground, or 
explodes, is illegal to sell or possess and can result in fines and/
or arrest.

City of  Rosemead Hosts the Annual 4th 
of  July Extrvaganza!
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CITY OF ROSEMEAD

Rosemead Report Deadline 15th of Each Month
E-mail is preferred: news@rosemeadchamber.org

Please submit your press releases, news articles, photos, and ad before the 15th of each month to be published the following month.  Our staff has been working diligently to arrange 
earlier delivery of your monthly newspaper so it arrives at the beginning of the month.  Therefore, we must have your information by the 15th of the preceding month to make it possible. 
Stories submitted must be in Microsoft Word or plain text format and photos in a JPEG format.  Stories cannot exceed 400 words.  If you have any questions, please call (626) 288-0811.

Rosemead 
Chamber of Commerce 

Board of Directors 

2017-2018
President
Paul Chen..............................Chen & Fan Accountancy Corp
Vice Presidents
Dr. Robert Bell........................Pasadena City College
Steve Chiang..................................................LA Web
Scott Collins.................................. The Collins Group
Teddy Lu........................................TCD Development
James Wang.................................................C H Auto
Dr. Maria Ayon......................... University of the West

Past President
Robert Oehler...................... Burritt Advisory Services
Directors 
Kenny Chung.................................Hong Kong Realty
Daniel Deng....................................Deng Law Center
Jennifer Fu/Cindy Nguyen......Amity Law Group, LLP
Diana Herrera.....................Coldwell Banker Dynasty
Gina Maese..........................................T.G.I. Fridayís 
Elizabeth Martinez......................... Republic Services
Helen Romero Shaw................ SoCal Gas Company
Grace Tam...............................................Wells Fargo
Frank Tripepi.................................................. Willdan
Amy Wu................................. Fairfield Inn by Marriott 

Ambassadors
Cindy Kong......................................... CST Insurance
Howard Luong......................... University of the West
Nadia Simone.......................... University of the West
Tairen Truong...... New York Life Insurance Company

Staff
Ray Jan................................CEO/Executive Director
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Rosemead Report
Official publication of the Rosemead Chamber of 
Commerce. Published monthly at 3953 Muscatel 
Avenue, Rosemead, CA 91770.
Ray Jan  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Editor-in-Chief
Patrick Mao . . . . . . . . . . . . Graphic Design

Community Press Releases & Photos Accepted

MISSION STATEMENT

The Rosemead Report is not funded by 
taxpayers’ money.

The mission of the Rosemead Chamber of Commerce 
is to serve as the catalyst for a prosperous business 
environment and contribute to the quality of life in the 

City of Rosemead and the San Gabriel Valley.
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City of Rosemead  

City Hall
8838 E. Valley Boulevard
Rosemead, CA 91770
Phone:  (626) 569-2100
Hours - Mon-Thu: 7a.m. - 6 p.m.
Fri - Sun: Closed
Website: www.cityofrosemead.org

City Council
Mayor: Steven Ly
Mayor Pro Tem: Margaret Clark
Council Members: Sandra Armenta, Bill Alarcon, 
Margaret Clark, Polly Low

City Council Meetings
2nd and 4th Tuesdays, 7:00 p.m. 
City Hall

City Staff
City Manager: Gloria Molleda
Active City Clerk: Ericka Hernandez
Director of Community Development: Ben Kim
Finance Director: Pearl Lieu
Interim Parks & Recreation Director: Pamela Yugar
Director of Public Works: Michelle Ramirez

Planning Commission
Commission Chair: John Tang
Commission Vice Chair: Daniel Lopez
Commissioner: Sean Dang
Commissioner: Nancy Eng
Commissioner: Diana Herrera

Traffic Commission
Commission Chair: Joanne Russell
Commission Vice Chair: Howard Masuda
Commissioner: James Berry
Commissioner: Roderick Ornelas
Commissioner: Edward Quintanilla
 
Library
City Librarian: Sue Yamamoto 
8800 E. Valley Boulevard
(626) 573-5220

Rosemead Community Center
3936 Muscatel Avenue
(626) 569-2251

Garvey Center
9108 Garvey Avenue
(626) 569-2212

Public Safety Center
Hours - Mon-Thu: 7 a.m. - 6 p.m.
8301 Garvey Avenue
(626) 569-2212

After rebate, with 24-mo finance agreements. If 
you cancel wireless service, remaining balance 
becomes due. For well-qualified customers. Port-in 
and trade-in required.

Limited 
time only

TREAT THEM 
TO A GIFT 

THEY’LL LOVE

Tax on pre-rebate price due at sale. Limited time offer; subject to change. Qualifying credit, 1 port-in, service, and finance agreements for both devices required. iPhone 8: $0 down and 
$29.17/mo x 24, pre-rebate price $700. 0% APR. If you cancel wireless service, remaining balance becomes due. For well-qualified customers. Max 6/account. Rebate up to $700 on 
device of equal or lesser value via Prepaid MasterCard® Card. Must be active and in good standing when card is processed. Allow 8 weeks. May not be combined with some offers and 
discounts (e.g., Carrier Freedom). © 2018 T-Mobile USA, Inc.

100905.T1012056

Buy the latest 
iPhone and get 
iPhone 8 on us

Tax on pre-credit price due at sale. Limited time offer; subject to change. Qualifying credit, service, & fi nance agreements on both devices required. Samsung Galaxy S9: $0 down + $30/mo. x 24, pre-credit price: $720. 0% APR. If you cancel wireless service remaining 
balance at full price becomes due on 1 or both devices & credits may stop; contact us for details.  $720 back on second device of equal or lesser value. Must be active and in good standing to receive credits; allow 2 bill cycles. Max 6 free or discounted devices/
account. May not be combined with some offers or discounts (e.g. Carrier Freedom). See Open Internet Page & Terms and Conditions (including arbitration provision) at www.T-Mobile.com for additional information. T-Mobile and the magenta color are registered 
trademarks of Deutsche Telekom AG. © 2018 T-Mobile USA, Inc.

SAMSUNG GALAXY S9

FREE
with 24 monthly bill credits when you add a line. 

If you cancel wireless service, credits may stop & 
remaining balance is due. For well-qualifi ed customers. +tax.

Buy one
Samsung

Galaxy S9
get one free

3564 Rosemead Blvd. Rosemead CA91770 (626) 573-8345
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PUBLIC POLICY
Rep. Chu and Sen. Nelson 
Introduce Bicameral Bill to 
Increase Access to Mental 
Health Care in Schools

Supervisors Say No to 
Proposed Federal Gag 
Order Prohibiting Medical 
Discussion around Family 
Planning

WASHINGTON, DC – Today, U.S. 
Representative Judy Chu (CA-27) and 
Senator Bill Nelson (D-FL) introduced 
the Increasing Access to Mental Health 
in Schools Act. This legislation would 
establish a grant program to increase the 
number of mental health professionals 
at low income schools by supporting 
partnerships between institutions of 
higher education and local education 
agencies to support teaching, training, 
and employment of school counsel-
ors, social workers, and psychologists. 
Professionals that participate in these 
partnerships would be eligible for 
student loan forgiveness after 5 years 
of employment at a low income school. 
Rep. Chu, one of two psychologists in 
Congress, and Sen. Nelson released the 
following statements:

“It is clear that our schools need 
more resources to adequately provide 
for the mental health of  our students. 
Right now, far too many mental 
health problems go undiagnosed and 
untreated because our schools lack 
the funding and staff needed to spot 
and address a problem early on,” 
said Rep. Chu.“But beyond our basic 
obligation to ensure the health of our 
students, this problem is also taking 
on new urgency as the scourge of mass 
shootings in schools becomes more 
and more common. First, I want to be 

Last week, the U.S. Department of 
Health and Human Services issued 
proposed rules that would undercut the 
Title X family planning program, which 
underwrites the costs of contraception, 
reproductive health services, and STD 
screenings and serves overwhelm-
ingly young, female, and low-income 
patients. In response to this attack 
on a woman’s right to choose, today 
the Board of Supervisors approved a 
motion, authored by Supervisor Hilda 
L. Solis, to send a 5-signature letter to 
the Department and Secretary Alex M. 
Azar II opposing the proposed changes.

“Access to proper health care and 
reproductive health services are basic 
human rights,” said Supervisor Solis. 
“Every patient needs to be fully 
informed and have access to all of their 
health options. The Trump Adminis-
tration’s proposed gag rule would 
infringe upon the Constitutional rights 
of patients nationwide. The Supreme 
Court has repeatedly upheld a woman’s 
right to choose, and this Administra-

clear on two important points: people 
struggling with mental health problems 
are far more likely to be victims of 
crime than perpetrators of it. And 
America’s gun violence epidemic is 
caused by contributing factors such as 
our weak gun laws. But, in addition to 
strengthening our country’s gun laws, 
greater access to mental health profes-
sionals can make a profound difference 
in students’ lives. This legislation aims 
to put more qualified professionals in 
schools that wouldn’t otherwise be 
able to support them, and also encour-
ages more people to enter psychology 
and counseling as a career by defraying 
some costs in exchange for their service 
to our communities. This is a smart bill. 
It helps students, school districts, and 
the mental health services professions. 
All while meeting an urgent need. I’m 
grateful for Senator Nelson’s work to 
introduce this bill in the Senate and I 
hope to see it receive consideration in 
both chambers of Congress.”

“We can’t allow what happened in 
Parkland and in Texas to become the 
new normal in this country,”said Sen. 
Nelson. “We have to do more to protect 
our kids in school and ensure that 
any student who needs mental health 
services is able to get them.”

The bill is supported by the American 
Psychological Association.

tion’s attack on women’s health and 
family planning has no place in today’s 
modern society.”

The Department of Health and 
Human Services’ proposed changes 
would require facilities receiving 
federal family planning funds to be 
physically separate from those that 
perform abortion. It would also prevent 
women with unintended pregnancies 
from being counseled on their full 
range of reproductive options, and the 
gag rule would also ban a physician 
from making a referral for abortion for 
a female patient.

Today’s actions by the Board of 
Supervisors signify a clear and unified 
opposition to the federal government’s 
plan to eliminate informed and proper 
care to patients and L.A. County 
residents. An array of providers would 
be affected, including Planned Parent-
hood. In 2016, Title X served four 
million patients at just under 4,000 
sites.

HONORING  
MILITARY FAMILIES

FAMILY LINES 
FOR MILITARY

50% off add’l line price for lines 2–6 vs. T-Mobile ONE; with AutoPay 

50% OFF
Submit military identification within 45 days at T-Mobile.com/military/verification; otherwise your plan will become T-Mobile ONE at an additional cost of up to $20/line per month. 
Military individual must be account holder & account must maintain valid military line. Credit approval, deposit, and $25 SIM starter kit or, in stores & on customer service calls, $20 
upgrade support charge may be required. Not eligible for other plan discounts. Not available for hotspots and some other data-first devices.© 2018 T-Mobile USA, Inc.

100852.T1011135
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COMMUNITY
Eraxtyle Design & 
Visual Communications 
Recognized As 2018 Small 
Business Of  The Year

SACRAMENTO – Assembly-
member Ed Chau (D-Monterey Park) 
recently honored Alexis Salamanca, of 
Eraxtyle Design & Visual Communi-
cations, as the 49th Assembly District 
“Small Business of the Year” for 2018, 
at an event the hosted by the Califor-
nia Small Business Association in 
Sacramento. The ceremony recognizes 
small businesses for their outstanding 
contributions to California. 

“I am recognizing Mr. Salaman-
ca for his ongoing contribution to 
the development and growth of the 
small business community in the San 
Gabriel Valley,” said Assemblymember 
Ed Chau. “Mr. Salamanca has a long 
history of advocacy, mentorship and 
volunteerism that has affected the lives 
of countless individuals.” 

Alexis Salamanca is a Graphic 
Designer, Web-App Developer and 
Creative Director at Eraxtyle Design 
& Visual Communications in the City 

of San Gabriel. The company was 
founded in 2003 to make creative 
advertising accessible and affordable to 
small businesses, and has since upheld 
its mission of providing extraordinary 
service to its clients.  

Mr. Salamanca is a strong advocate 
for businesses in the San Gabriel 
Valley and has served on the Board of 
Directors for the San Gabriel Chamber 
of Commerce, since 2010; including 
as a two-term President. He is also a 
dedicated member of the community 
and has been involved with numerous 
organizations, including the University 
of the West, San Gabriel Community 
Foundation, and San Gabriel Rotary 
International. Additionally, Mr. 
Salamanca is a longtime volunteer for 
The International Church of Christ/
Lifeway Church San Gabriel, HOPE 
World projects, the Asian Youth Center, 
La Casa Community Center, and El 
Pavo Bakery Community Mural.
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MEMBERS
Member Renewals

 We are grateful for their continued and dedicated support of the Rosemead Chamber of Commerce.  
Please support chamber member businesses whenever you're looking for a product or service.
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Dear Rosemead Community and Friends,

CONGRATULATIONS MUSCATEL CLASS OF 2018:

The Rosemead School District congratulates the hundreds of 8th 
graders who crossed the stage on Friday, June 15, 2018 at Muscatel 

Middle School, home of the Mustangs.
Members of the Muscatel Class of 2018 have made the District 

proud, and will soon move on to high school. 
On this bright sunny afternoon, our Board of Trustees, 

administrators, families, and the Rosemead community witnessed 
the promotion of these teens into high school, their next step in 
life. Guests were treated to wonderful speeches from the student 
body president and valedictorian addressing their classmates, 
recalling challenges & triumphs and hopes for their future, while 
others watched in awe of the class accomplishments. During the 
program there were several awards presented including: the “ROSY 
Award” presented by Ms. Bobbi Bruesch, Rosemead Kiwanis Club, 
the “Charles Nickloff Award” presented by Ms. Diana Richardson, 
Teacher Representative on behalf of the Rosemead Teachers’ 
Association, and the “Bud Williams Award” presented by Mr. 
Alejandro Gaeta, President on behalf of the Educational Foundation 
for the Rosemead School District.

Pictured Left to Right: Mrs. Ginny Ford, Muscatel Assistant Principal; Ms. 
Jessica Ancona, Muscatel Principal; Mr. John Quintanilla, Board Trustee; Dr. 
Amy Enomoto-Perez, Superintendent; Mr. Ronald Esquivel, Board Clerk; and 

Mrs. Veronica Peña, Board Trustee.

The Muscatel Middle School courts were filled with promoted 
soon-to-be high school freshman and their proud family members, 
friends, school administrators, District leaders, and Members of 
the Board of Trustees.  Congratulations to the Rosemead School 
District, Muscatel Middle School Class of 2018!

SUMMER DISTRICT NEWS AND CALENDAR DATES:
As we move into the summer, please remember that there are 

important dates to calendar for your children in our schools. The 
district school calendar is posted on our home page of our district

website: www.rosemead.k12.ca.us. You can also check in with 
our school sites via the tabs noted on the website.

Enjoy the rest of your summer and see you on the 1st day of school 
– Wednesday, August 22, 2018!

IMPORTANT DATES & UPCOMING EVENTS:
For more information on any event listed below, please visit the 

Rosemead School District website at www.rosemead.k12.ca.us.
July 2018:
- Thurs., Jul. 5, Board of Trustees Special Board Meeting
- Fri., Jul. 16, Last Day of Summer School
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COMMERCE

2018-19 Los Angeles County 
Budget: Investing in our 
residents and communities

One Month Remaining in Fiscal 
Year, CA Controller Reports State 
Revenues Fall Short of  Projections

New County Employment 
Program to Help Women, 
Communities of  Color, and 
Disadvantaged Populations

Los Angeles County today unveiled 
a $30.8-billion balanced budget for 
Fiscal Year 2018-2019 that confronts 
the region’s most difficult social 
challenges and builds a foundation for 
future progress through an array of 
proven programs and services.

The proposed spending plan for 
the nation’s most populous county 
supports a range of vital commit-
ments—from its vast healthcare system 
to its essential public safety operations 
to its broad beaches and world-class 
cultural institutions.

“This recommended budget 
demonstrates the County’s determina-
tion to elevate the quality of life for all 
residents, no matter what their circum-
stances or paths,” said Chief Executive 
Officer Sachi A. Hamai.

At the same time, Hamai said, it 
embraces the County’s longstanding 
commitment to conservative fiscal 
practices, which have consistently led 
to strong credit ratings and taxpayer 
savings.

The recommended budget specif-
ically aims to advance the ambitious 
priorities of the five-member Board of 
Supervisors. Among other initiatives, 
the spending plan:

•	 Ramps up the fight against 
homelessness through Measure H 
investments that already have helped 
place more than 3,000 homeless 
families and individuals in permanent 
housing

SACRAMENTO—State Controller 
Betty T. Yee today reported California 
brought in less tax revenue than expect-
ed during the month of May. Total 
revenues of $8.25 billion were below 
monthly estimates in the governor’s 
FY 2018-19 updated budget proposal 
by $784.2 million, or 8.7 percent. 

With one month left in the 2017-18 
fiscal year that began in July, total 
revenues of $115.38 billion are $784.2 
million less than estimates in the May 
budget revision, but $4.52 billion higher 
than expected in the enacted budget. 
Total fiscal year-to-date revenues are 
$10.10 billion higher than for the same 
period in FY 2016-17. 

For May, personal income tax (PIT) 
receipts of $4.82 billion were $497.4 
million, or 11.5 percent, higher than 
estimated in the governor’s May 
budget proposal. For the fiscal year, 
PIT receipts are $3.28 billion, or 4.2 
percent, higher than projected in the 
2017-18 Budget Act.

The County of Los Angeles is on its 
way to becoming a high-road employ-
er following today’s implementation 
of new employment pilot programs. 
The Board of Supervisors approved a 
motion, authored by Supervisor Hilda 
L. Solis and co-authored by Supervi-
sor Sheila Kuehl, to formalize a pilot 
program designed to hire people with 
barriers to employment.

“The County is a model for creating 
a pipeline to good, sustainable jobs 
for many residents,” said Supervi-
sor Solis. “As a former Secretary of 
Labor, I am proud to create local jobs. 
Today’s motion is a crucial component 
for our overall mission of removing 
barriers and expanding entry-level jobs 
for people who need them the most. I 
will continue to work to create more 
supportive employment systems in 
order to ensure LA County remains a 
leader in inclusive and diverse employ-
ment.”

“LA County is the largest single 
employer in the region. That gives 
us a terrific opportunity to lead by 
example,” said Supervisor Sheila 
Kuehl, co-author of the motion. “The 
Board of Supervisors is committed to 
increasing access to good-paying jobs 
among our residents who struggle to 
make ends meet, and these programs 
move us one important step in that 
direction.”

This new program will directly target 
economically disadvantaged areas of 
the County and establish a Memoran-
dum of Understanding (MOU) with 
Women in Non Traditional Employ-
ment Roles (WINTER) to help facili-

•	 Enhances the lives of children 
and families through funding commit-
ments and innovations in foster care, 
youth jobs and expanded recreational 
opportunities, including the popular 
Parks After Dark Program

•	 Expands access to medical 
and mental health services, includ-
ing substance abuse treatment and the 
hiring of hospital-care companions 
for patients who need observation 
in medical-surgical areas of County 
medical centers

•	 Promotes justice reform 
through diversion and innovation, 
including allocations for supportive 
housing and intensive case manage-
ment services and other programs to 
reduce recidivism.

The proposed budget also contin-
ues to support the County’s work on 
behalf of immigrants and its commit-
ment to environmental justice. In 
addition to these high-priority policy 
areas, the plan invests in new facilities, 
infrastructure repair and improvements 
in monitoring and remediating storm 
water pollution, including in the Santa 
Monica Bay.

The recommended budget is the 
first step in a process that will stretch 
across the next several months and will 
include public hearings and budget 
deliberations. Adoption of the budget 
is expected in late June. For additional 
details, please visit lacounty.gov.

 May corporation taxes of $570.6 
million were $79.2 million, or 12.2 
percent, less than forecasted in the 
governor’s proposed budget unveiled 
last month. For the fiscal year to date, 
total corporation tax receipts are 15.9 
percent above assumptions in the 
enacted budget.

Sales tax receipts of $2.43 billion for 
May were $1.11 billion, or 31.4 percent, 
lower than anticipated in the governor’s 
FY 2018-19 amended budget proposal. 
For the fiscal year, sales tax receipts are 
1.7 percent lower than expectations in 
the 2017-18 Budget Act. 

Unused borrowable resources 
through May exceeded amended budget 
projections by 13.4 percent. Outstand-
ing loans of $5.83 billion were $1.17 
billion less than the governor’s May 
Revision expected the state would need 
by the end of May. The loans were 
financed entirely by borrowing from 
internal state funds.

tate a high-road training partnership 
for women seeking opportunities 
related to crafts and apprenticeship 
positions. In addition, today’s action 
directs the Chief Executive Office 
to collaborate with the Department 
of Human Resource to engage with 
diverse stakeholders within 30 days to 
inform how we reach out to economi-
cally underserved communities and to 
expand this program to other County 
departments.

“We all see our neighbors and 
fellow citizens who are struggling 
with homelessness, often due to loss 
or lack of employment,” said Steve 
Lytle, Director of the Salvation Army 
Bell Shelter. “County jobs are one way 
the County can help people become 
independent and establish a stable 
career path.”

The Worker Education Resource 
Center’s (WERC) report (“Workforce 
Development Strategies 2018”) provid-
ed a thorough analysis pointing to the 
need and opportunity for creating 
high road employment pilot programs 
within the County. Thirteen percent 
of County employees are projected 
to retire within five years; in some 
specific job classification groups; 
this number rises above 20%. Some 
entry-level classifications face a rate up 
to 29%. WERC’s research also identi-
fied certain positions lacking diversi-
ty and equity, thus requiring a more 
strategic and comprehensive approach 
to increasing access to jobs for people 
from economically disadvantaged 
communities, communities of color, 
and women.

SoCalGas Celebrates Earth Month

SoCalGas employees from around our service area came out 
to clean up beaches, parks, plant trees and remove invasive 
plant species, all to help our environment.  Events took place 
during the month of April at the following locations:
     • Bolsa Chica Conservancy, Huntington Beach
     • Fairview Gardens, Santa Barbara
     • Baldwin Hills State Park, Culver City
     • Friends of Ballona Wetlands, Playa del Rey
     • Ventura Land Trust, Ojai

       

We also ditched our cars and hit the streets at CicLAvia’s 
Heart of the Foothills event in the San Gabriel foothills. 
SoCalGas had a booth at the San Dimas Hub, and also a 
booth at an adjacent Earth Month celebration in Claremont. 
Learn more

Cleanest, Commercially Available 
Near-Zero Emission Truck On the Road Now!

SoCalGas customer, AJR Trucking, launched its use of the first 
ultra-low emissions big rig natural gas big rig truck on May 1. 
This is the cleanest truck commercially available today. These 
dependable, clean trucks cut smog-forming emissions by more 
than 90% compared to the cleanest heavy-duty diesel trucks. 

When near-zero emission natural gas trucks are fueled by 
renewable natural gas, greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions can 
be reduced by 60 to 400 percent. Already, 60 percent of 
natural gas fleets in California are fueled with renewable 
natural gas and this number is expected to climb to about 
90 percent by the end of this year. 
 
The transportation sector is responsible for about 40 percent 
of California’s GHG emissions 
and more than 80 percent of the 
state’s NOx, or smog-forming, 
emissions. Making the switch from 
diesel to near-zero NOx natural 
gas trucks is vital to achieving the 
state’s GHG reduction goals and 
cleaning the air. Learn more
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Harness the Strength of the Sun
Solar water heating captures the warmth 
of the sun and uses it to heat water for 
your home and business. The system 
works with your existing natural gas 
water heater to heat your water in a 
reliable and efficient way. Installing a 
solar water heating system can help your 
home be more sustainable and could help 
you reduce your SoCalGas bill.  SoCalGas 
offers rebates which may cover nearly 
half the cost of a system, and income-qualified, single-family 
customers may qualify for even more. Learn more about the 
program, and how you can bring the strength of the sun into 
your home here.

SAFETY TIP
Safely use and maintain your natural gas appliances. 
Today, more than 90 percent of residents use natural gas to 
cook, heat their homes and water. In order to keep your natural 
gas appliances operating safely and efficiently, it’s important 
to perform regular maintenance and repairs. 

General Appliance Safety Tips
 - Have your natural gas appliances 
   inspected yearly by a qualified  
   professional or SoCalGas®.

- Never store anything near a 
   natural gas appliance that might  
  interfere with normal appliance  
  airflow.

- Never store or use highly flammable products in the same  
  room as any natural gas or heat-producing appliances. These  
  products include gasoline, spray paints, solvents, insecticide,  
  adhesives, foggers, varnish, cleaning products and other 
  pressurized containers.

- Never use your oven, range top or outdoor barbecue to heat  
  your home because these appliances are not designed for this  
  purpose and can be a safety hazard.

For more natural gas appliance safety tips visit us here.

Bolsa Chica Conservancy

CicLAvia – Heart of the Foothills

Bolsa Chica Conservatory
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